
 
   

 

For Immediate Release 

 

CAPIC Supports Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Immigration, Refugees and 
Citizenship’s Announcement of PGWP Extension in 2023.  

March 17, 2023  

Today, the Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of IRCC announced the continuation of the 
additional 18-month post-graduation work permit policy.   

Starting April 6, 2023, international graduates whose PGWP expired or will be expired, 
may utilize this policy to extend their PGWP for up to 18 months. The policy also allows 
expired PGWP holders to restore their status who are beyond the 90-day restoration 
period. An interim work authorization will be issued, allowing PGWP holders to work 
while waiting for their work permits. The PGWP extension policy is part of Canada's 
long-term strategy to retain international graduate talent from Canadian Educational 
institutions as Permanent Residents. The transition of international students to 
permanent residents will contribute tremendously to the Canadian economy and place 
skilled professionals in key sectors where they will fill Canada's long-term labour needs, 
responding to a "Predicable skills gap in essential sectors of our economy", says Fraser. 
In addition, the move will strengthen Canada's social fabric by ensuring that critical 
services, particularly those in rural areas, remain available.  

"CAPIC commends the Minister for the policy amendments and for considering some of 
CAPIC’s recommendations for backlog reduction to the same effect", says CAPIC CEO. 
CAPIC will continue to advocate for policy changes that will improve the integrity of the 
Canadian immigration system. 

About CAPIC 

The Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants (CAPIC) leads, 
connects, protects, and develops the profession, serving the best interests of its 
members. We share the values of respect, professionalism, and integrity, while fostering 
a positive, inspiring, and creative environment, transparency, and accountability.  

When Immigration Consultants join the Canadian Association of Professional 
Immigration Professionals (CAPIC), they gain access to information, educational 
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resources, and professional services that keep them on top of their game, healthy and 
prepared. 

For more information about CAPIC and its services, please visit the CAPIC website or 
contact Hui Zhang, CAPIC's Communications Coordinator at 
communications@capic.ca.  
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